Informed CHOICEWA.org

June 4, 2021

RE: ACIP sold our children to the drug industry

Dear Board of Health Members:

Over the past several years, we have brought to those occupying your seats our concerns regarding the lack of adequate vaccination safety studies and the corporate-capture of the state and federal agencies that are supposed to be protecting us. We have pleaded with you to take action at the state level when guidelines coming down from the federal level put WA citizens at risk. You have never taken action.

On May 12, 2021, the United States Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) revealed their absolute corruption to the world when they cast a vote so dangerously reckless, they put the lives of our nation's children at risk.

Not only did the ACIP vote to recommend the Pfizer investigational Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) Pfizer shot to children ages 12 to 15 in the absence of medical indication and adequate safety studies, but they also voted to end restrictions around co-administration with other vaccines. They freely admitted there has not been a single clinical trial administering any of the shots with any other vaccine. Not even in animals.

What happens when a 12-year-old child is injected with Merck's Gardasil with its highly reactogenic aluminum AAHS adjuvant in one arm and the Pfizer mRNA shot in the other? What happens when the child's cells begin pumping out genetically altered spike protein in the presence of an adjuvant that is revving up their immune system to go on the attack?

ACIP has no idea. Nobody does.

After the public comment period, during which several citizens expressed their grave concerns over authorizing the shots for this age group and their alarm about coadministration, the ACIP added a bullet point to their slide:

"It is unknown whether reactogenecity is increased with coadministration, including with vaccines known to be more reactogenic, such as adjuvanted vaccines."

And then they voted to allow it.

The next morning, the drug industry's insider magazine Fierce Pharma wrote:

"As revenues for several Big Pharma players slumped to start the year, execs blamed part of the problem on the accelerating COVID-19 vaccine rollout. The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) had recommended people don't get another shot within two weeks of their COVID-19 vaccine, hitting sales for key products.

Now, the CDC is doing away with that suggestion entirely in an effort to boost routine immunizations among teens. The move could spell financial rewards for leading vaccine companies such as Merck, GlaxoSmithKline and Pfizer."

What was the reaction by the WA State Department of Health to the ACIP vote? Their FAQ page on COVID-19 vaccination now states, "People can now get the COVID-19 vaccine within 14 days of other vaccines, including on the same day."

That's it. No warning, no explaining that safety of co-administration is not known.

This is how our failed public health system operates. Captured agencies make decisions in the best interest of the drug industry, states turn the decisions into blanket statements and policies that falsely imply safety, the information is pushed out to the medical community and the public, and then a mother brings her child to her trusted pediatrician. She is told by the pediatrician—who uses the "presumptive" script taught by the DOH and CDC—that the child is due for several "routine" vaccinations and the Covid shot, and if the mother questions giving them at the same time, she is told that the ACIP now recommends it.

As you read this, a child in this state may be in an office, being injured or killed by the experimental co-administration of a Covid shot with other injections.

Will you take action?

In August of 2020, before any EUA was granted to any of the shots, we petitioned you to convene a committee of knowledgeable frontline practitioners so that existing COVID-19 treatments could be discussed, shared, made known to the medical community and the public, and lives could be saved.

Although you acknowledged the importance of such a committee, you denied our request, saying it was the responsibility of those at the federal level. Almost a year later, people in this state are still dying needlessly because you refused to act.

The federal agencies did not convene a committee and they have been ignoring or denigrating highly effective treatments like ivermectin. Why? Because if they acknowledge or support them, they would have to pull all the EUA's from the shots. They are allowing people to die in order to push their vaccine agenda.

Pfizer and Moderna have now applied for full licensing. Phase III clinical trials have not been completed—and they never will be because they have all been unblinded. Unprecedented numbers of reported adverse reactions and deaths have been reported to VAERS and to every vaccine adverse event reporting system in the world, and yet it is clear the FDA intends to rapidly license the shots, the ACIP will recommend them to children, and manufacturers will move from the liability shield of the PreP Act to the liability shield of the 1986 Act.

Where does that leave WA citizens?

After learning what they have done, do you still have any trust in recommendations coming from the ACIP?

Will you continue to insist that they are experts whose recommendations should be followed? If so, then the board and members of Informed Choice WA have lost what little hope we had remaining in you.

But if you do now understand that we are at a critical juncture of public health history and that drastic changes must be made in order to restore scientific integrity into the public health system, then you could be heroes to every man, woman, and child in this state.

We understand that as a board you are limited in your authority, so we are requesting the following, which fall within your capabilities:

- 1. Through your network of resources at the BOH and DOH, ensure everyone in the state knows there is no safety data behind coadministration.
- 2. Do not consider beginning the rule-making process of adding COVID-19 shots to daycare or school requirements.

Please protect our children.

Sincerely,

Bernadette Pajer
ICWA Public Policy Director
On behalf of the Board and Members of ICWA